
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Serving This Morning 
 

Presiding: Pastor Henrik Sonntag 

 

Acolytes:  8:00 Gabe Picado 

                10:30 Wesley Ritter 
 

Assisting Ministers:  

8:00 Vicar Daniel Marrone, Alix Davatzes 

10:30 Vicar Daniel Marrone, Jane Kinsey,  
 

Musicians:  

Rae Ann Anderson, music director,   

Cathy Mazza - Piano 

Alberta Douglas – Violin 1 

Giorgi Vartanova – Violin 2 

Kyran Littlejohn, Jr. – Viola 

Ezgi Yargici – Cello 

 

 

 

 

 

Flower Dedications  
  

In memory of Kay Kersul and Jennie Wojcik 
By Kathy Kersul-Wiener 

 

Messenger Deadline Reminder If you 

would like to submit an article to our 

monthly newsletter, please send it to 

cgarcia@stpaulsglenside.org no later 

than the third Monday of every month. 

Articles for the December Messenger are due by November 

18.  

  

 
Daylight Savings Time ends on 

 November 3! Don’t forget to set your clocks BACK one 

hour! 

 

Halloween at St. Paul’s Nursery School 

All of our 

preschoolers came 

dressed in their best 

and most 

imaginative 

costumes for a day 

of fun for Halloween! 

We thank Kathleen 

Getz and all of her 

staff for caring for 

our littlest friends!  

 

 

 

COOKIES!  COOKIES!  COOKIES!  

EVERYONE LOVES COOKIES!  It’s getting to 

that time of year again to start thinking about 

Christmas cookies.  We need bakers, packers 

and buyers!  Cookie sales this year will be Sunday, 

December 15.  Drop off of baked cookies will be the evening 

of THURSDAY, December 12.  (Please note change in 

usual day.) Come join the fun of packing cookies on FRIDAY, 

December 13 at 3:30 PM.  Sign up sheets will be coming to 

the Great Room shortly.  If you have a cookie tin from last 

year, please return it to the bin under the coat racks in the 

Great Room.  Contact Vickie MacMillan with any questions 

at Vickie.MacM@gmail.com or text or call 215-384-5622. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Greeter/Usher   

 8:00  

10:30 Emerson Corsey, Fred Helbig 

Flower Delivery: Harry Van Pelt 

Hospitality: Karen O’Brien 
 

Last week’s member giving: 

$6,190.00 

Counter: Bob Moyer 
 

Attendance                

Sunday                     

8:00 AM                      10:30 AM         

In Person: 35                     65                           

YouTube: 18                      20    

Facebook 39                      57 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have greeting cards you can 

donate to St. Paul's Card Ministry, please 

place them in the basket provided on the 

table outside the pastor's sacristy.  We are 

now serving 20 members unable to be at 

worship with us at this time. If you know of a member of the 

congregation who would benefit from receiving a monthly 

card (on a temporary or long-term basis), please be in touch 

with Kathleen Breuer (215-887-1388) 

or breuer613@gmail.com). Your help with this ministry is 

greatly appreciated. 

 

The Prayer Ministry Team meets monthly 

to pray for people and situations.  Prayer 

requests are kept confidential.  Please be in 

touch with Marlen Livezey to make a 

request or to update the status of a person for whom you 

have requested prayers.  

 

We're excited to invite members of 

our congregation to take on a 

leadership role in our upcoming Small 

Group Emphasis! We’re looking for 

volunteers to head up groups that can 

run for just 3 to 4 weeks—perfect for trying out new ideas 

without a long-term commitment. Consider leading a book 

club, a cooking workshop, or a community service project, or 

even starting a fitness group. Your unique interests and 

passions can help foster connections within our church 

family. If you're interested in leading a group, see Pastor 

Sonntag. 

 

A SPECIAL MUSIC OFFERING FOR ALL 

SAINTS SUNDAY. 
Special Musical Offering on All Saints Sunday, 

November 3 

On Sunday, November 3, at both the 8:00 and 10:30 

AM worship services, St. Paul’s will present Michael John Trotta’s 

Light Shines in the Darkness.  

The Chancel Choir voices will be supported by a string ensemble 

and piano. 

Composer Michael John Trotta, 46, was born in Point Pleasant N.J. 

and is a graduate of Rowan University and  Louisiana State 

University. 

Light Shines in the Darkness is a multi-movement work that draws 

on texts from scripture as well a diverse collection of writers 

including Virgil, John Donne, Rabindranath Tagore, Mary Elizabeth 

Frye, Vachel Lindsay, and Fiona Macleod that examine the many 

facets of death, the pain of transitions, and the hope and joy of a 

better place. This is a beautiful, powerful message as we 

remember our loved ones who have gone before us on All 

Saints Sunday. 

 

 

November 3, 2024 

 

 

To Donate, scan the QR code  

mailto:cgarcia@stpaulsglenside.org
mailto:Vickie.MacM@gmail.com
mailto:breuer613@gmail.com


If you have someone on the prayer list whose prayers have 

been answered, please let the office know. 
 

 
 

ELCA World Hunger 

World Food Day, October 16 

Through congregations in the 

U.S., Lutheran churches around 

the world, and other partners, 

ELCA World Hunger is uniquely 

positioned to reach communities 

in need and to creatively and courageously work toward a just 

world where all are fed. Since its inception, generous people have 

contributed more than $650 million to support ELCA World Hunger 

and have advocated to change policies and systems that 

perpetuate injustice.  
 

As members of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America we are 

called to share in God’s work in the world. Providing food meets 

basic, immediate needs; but hunger is about more than food. 

ELCA’s World Hunger Appeal also gets at the root causes of 

hunger and poverty by connecting people with the resources they 

need to produce food and to gain access to clean water, education, 

health care, and sources of income. By doing this, long-term, 

sustainable, transformative change can be accomplished. 

Please consider making a gift to ELCA World Hunger by: 

•Donating online : https://www.ELCA.org/hunger/donate 

•Mailing a donation : Check payable to Evangelical Lutheran Church 

in America,  P.O Box 1809, Merrifield, VA  22116-8009 

•Giving by phone : 800-638-3522, Mon – Fri, 8 AM to 5 PM, CT 

•Giving through this congregation : With a check payable to St. 

Paul’s (note “ELCA World Hunger” on memo line) or through the 

website’s “Misc. Restricted” donate link. 
 

 

ELCA World Hunger testifies to our hope for and commitment to 

God’s promise of a time when we’ll hunger and thirst no more. Let’s 

boldly and faithfully pursue that promise of a just world where all 

are fed.                                                                                                              

           

                        

                                                                    --Good Works Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sunday               11/3/24 

               All Saints Sunday 

8:00 AM             The Eucharist 

9:15 AM             Sunday School  

9:15 AM             Youth Singers 

9:15 AM             Interpreting Dreams                                           200               

10:30 AM           The Eucharist  

12:00 PM               First Communion Class                                     200 
 

  

Tuesday              11/5/24 

                Election Day-Office Closed 

10:30 AM            Staff Meeting                                                      200    

 7:30 PM              Prayerful Yoga                                                   GR 

 

Wednesday        11/6/24 

7:00 PM              Lydia Circle                                                         GR 

7:30 PM              Ringers 

7:30 PM              Confirmation Class                                            200                   

 

Thursday            11/7/24 

5:00 PM             Simple Supper/Kid’s Club              

5:30 PM             Cherub Choir 

6:00 PM             Children’s Choir 

7:00 PM             Girl Scouts                                                   

7:00 PM             Boy Scouts                                                   

7:30 PM              Prayerful Yoga                                                    GR                 

7:30 PM             Chancel Choir    

 

Friday                 11/8/24 

9:30 AM              Hearts and Hands                                              200                                             

 

Sunday               11/10/24 

8:00 AM             The Eucharist 

9:15 AM             Sunday School  

9:15 AM             Youth Singers 

9:15 AM             Adult Education                                                  101               

10:30 AM           The Eucharist  

12:00 PM               First Communion Class                                     200 
 

 

Please feel free to reach out to any of the staff with questions, 

concerns or general inquiries.  

Contacts 

Pastor Sonntag: pastorhenriksonntag@stpaulsglenside.org 

Vicar Daniel Marrone: dmarrone@stpaulsglenside.org 

Rae Ann Anderson: raanderson@stpaulsglenside.org 

Chris Garcia: cgarcia@stpaulsglenside.org    

 

Did you know you can now donate with Venmo? 

       

 

 
 

 

Betsy Ahlum 

Rodney Barnhart  

Martha Baum 

Betty Bortmamn  

Fr. Joe Brandt 

Robert Breuer 

Claudette Brown 

Conrad Bush 

Jean Cristaldi 

Leslie D.  

Jerome & David 

Dr. Steven Deets 

Peggy Donlon 

Angela Giordano 

Peter di Filippi 

Kathy DiSandro 

Flossie F. & Gloria F.  

Mario F. 

Tom Finney  

Leona Finney 

Rina Fresnak 

Chad Friedman 

Glasgow/McDermott 

family 

John Gillespie 

Jenna Gresko  

Earl H.  

Jill Hamilton 

Arlene Hayes 

Charmaine Hoff  

Oscar Hoffman 

Bernard & Barbara 

Hoffman 

Sonja Ingebristen 

John 

Cathy Keim 

Thubi Kolmobe 

Tom Lackman 

Linda Landes  

Sandra Ellis-Killian 

Boaz Lazarus-Klein 

Carol Lange 

Zach Lean 

Anita Lukach 

Joe Lukach 

Sue and John McLaughlin 

Gwendolyn Neveil 

Ariella Notarianni 

 Nancy O’Conner  

Dr. Michael Pladus  

Deborah Pancoe 

Scott Robinson 

Robertson/Fragale family  

Robert Rumnock 

Toby Sauer 

Mary Ann Saurman  

Barbara Sheppard 

Brad Shutt 

Mary Sims 

Annabelle Sitler 

Richard Sitler 

Stephanie Smith 

Lucille Stimmel 

Jane Storm 

Rachel Stube 

Grace Stumpf 

Pastor Karl Stumpf 

Jerry Sutliff  

David Van Pelt 

Harry Van Pelt 

William W.  

Don Wolf 

Jenn Wetzel 

Richard Woodring 

  Marie Woodring

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Private First Class 
Carson Campbell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The family and loved ones 

of Nancy Hadley 

 

The family and loved ones 

of Kathy Petherbridge-McGeehan 

 

The family and loved ones 

of Joan LoMaistro 

 

The family and loved ones 

Of Jeanne Lewis
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